
 
 

CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE 

OLD TOWN PORTAL MARKET ADVISORY BOARD 

June 2, 2021 - Minutes 

 

 

Board Members:  Ramona Tafoya, Charlene Kalbfell, Sylvia Ramos, Denise Pepin, Betty Panos 

City Representative:  James S. de Champlon 

 

Ramona established that there was a quorum and called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 

 

Sylvia motioned to approve the Agenda; the motion was seconded and approved unanimously. 

 

Approval of the November 20, 2019 Minutes was tabled until the next meeting so that the Board 

members could have a chance to review them. 

 

Portal Managers Report: La Placita Dining Rooms and the entire Patio Market complex is in the 

process of being purchased, the new owner has plans for the front of the building along San Felipe 

St. to include the addition of three (3) entrances to the building.  In order to accommodate these new 

plans for the building, the Portal Market would need to shift around some of the vendor spaces. 

There are two ways that the accommodation of the new entrances could be achieved, either some of 

the spaces will need to be shifted and down sized or the overall number of spaces would need to be 

downsized. After some discussion and reviewing drawings of possible alternatives the general 

consensus of the Board was that the current spaces that the Portal has should be maintained.  

 

The next Board meeting will be held at Genuine Southwest Art and Gifts (Next to the Museum 

parking lot and Back Street Grill) on July 21, 2021, at 4:00 p.m. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:12 p.m.  


